From: Patricia K Fraser

**Sent:** 15 November 2021 09:44

To: Local Plan

**Subject:** Objection to local plan



Dear sir/madam

My email is to log my objection to the proposed local plan.

I am so disappointed that yet again the remaining beautiful green belt in south Warrington is under threat. I always thought green belt land was protected from development.

Yet the same old plan has resurfaced with minimal amendments. I cannot believe that the erection of thousands of houses is in any way beneficial to the local residents. We have one of the worse pollution levels in the country, something we should be ashamed off not adding to. Warrington is at breaking point with traffic and this traffic would come through two bottle necks at Latchford and Stockton Heath. There's is inadequate infrastructure to cope with this amount of new residents too. It simply cannot cope.

I do not believe this plan has any benefit and there is no justification for building on green belt. The whole ambiance and character of the area would be changed detrimentally forever.

Yours sincerely

Patricia Fraser